Re. Freedom of Information Act 2000 
You asked:

We act on behalf of Enterprise Rent a Car. On 30.8.14 one of their hire vehicles was involved in an alleged RTA with another vehicle at the junction of Narborough Road and Imperial Avenue, Leicester. It is alleged that pedestrian railings in Imperial Avenue were damaged in the impact. The vehicles involved were FM14 DDF (Enterprise vehicle) and SL61 FOH. We believe the accident may have been staged and may not have even taken place at this junction. Please could you advise if you have any reports of accident damage at this junction since 30.8.14 and whether any repairs were carried out to railings. Google Streetview images taken in October 2014 appear to show relatively new railings and the date that these were completed would be appreciated.
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is as follows:
The Service Officer has checked the computer system and cannot find any repairs to guard rails at the junction.  She has also checked the log of RTA’s and  log of DVLA’s and no records show up on those systems either. As a precaution she also checked the bollard near it for any history of repairs and there are none for that date or after.

There is therefore no information held regarding damage to these railings from the date mentioned.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information and Support
Leicester City Council

Bosworth House

9 – 15 Princess Road West
LEICESTER LE1 6TH 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

